## MINUTES – SELECTMEN'S MEETING MONDAY, MAY 1, 2017 AT 7:00 P.M. MARSHFIELD TOWN HALL – SELECTMEN'S HEARING ROOM

Present: Michael G. Bradley, Chairman; James J. Fitzgerald, Vice-Chair; Joseph E. Kelleher, Clerk; and Rocco J. Longo, Town Administrator

Mr. Bradley opened the meeting at 7:06 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and welcomed new Selectmen Joseph E. Kelleher to the Board and thanked Steve Robbins, former Selectman who was in the audience.

<u>Proclamation National Safe Boating Week (May 14-20, 2017</u> Mr. Kelleher read the proclamation for National Safe Boating Week. Mr. Bradley thanked Mr. Kelleher and noted the importance of safe boating for everyone.

<u>Board Reorganization</u> – Mr. Fitzgerald moved, seconded by Mr. Kelleher to nominate Mr. Bradley as Chairman of the Board of Selectmen. The vote was unanimous. Mr. Bradley moved, seconded by Mr. Kelleher to nominate Mr. Fitzgerald as Vice-Chair of the Board of Selectmen. The vote was unanimous. Mr. Bradley moved, seconded by Mr. Fitzgerald to nominate Mr. Kelleher as Clerk of the Board of Selectmen. The vote was unanimous.

<u>Town Administrator's Report</u> - Mr. Longo gave the following oral report: Mr. Longo stated that Town Meeting concluded last week and that he is working on finalizing the codification with the Board of Health, Conservation Commission and Planning. Mr. Longo also noted that he is working on the final contract with Leslie Fields regarding the FEMA flood maps. Mr. Longo also mentioned that that the Town has FMA grant money and is going out to bid for grant management services. Mr. Longo then mentioned that he would be meeting with Sue Shillue and Caroline LaCroix on Monday to begin the PEC process for the \$2,4000 impact on 17 employees out of 1,000 that are insured.

Boys & Girls Club of Marshfield – Parking Permit for Levitate Music Festival – Mr. Bradley read the request from the Boys and Girls Club to park cars at the Grace Ryder Lot, the South River School Lot and the lot adjacent to the Fire Station on South River Street for Saturday July 8<sup>th</sup> and Sunday July 9<sup>th</sup> for the Levitate Music Festival. Mr. Fitzgerald moved, seconded by Mr. Kelleher to approve the 3 separate parking requests from the Marshfield Boys and Girls Club for July 8<sup>th</sup> and July 9<sup>th</sup> 2017 for the Levitate Music Festival. The vote was unanimous.

Permission to route the Best Buddies Challenge through Marshfield (June 3, 2017) – Mr. Kelleher read the letter from Paul Curley requesting to utilize the public ways through Marshfield for their event. Mr. Bradley read through the recommendations from the Safety Officer. Mr. Fitzgerald moved, seconded by Mr. Kelleher to approve the utilization of the public ways through Marshfield on June 3, 2017 with the recommendations of the Safety Officer. The vote was unanimous.

<u>David Blauss – Permission to Park Cars at Peter Igo Park</u> - Mr. Bradley read the letter from David Blauss requesting permission to park near their island off Dyke Road. Mr. Bradley read the recommendations for the family to park at the Peter Igo parking lot for safety reasons. Mr. Fitzgerald moved, seconded by Mr. Kelleher approval for the Blauss family to park their cars at the Peter Igo Park with placards. The vote was unanimous.

Beach Hires – Mr. Bradley read the letter from Chief Tavares regarding his recommendations for summer employment. Mr. Bradley then read the following; New Lifeguards- Christopher Bertone, Jessica Curran, Mitchell Davis, Amanda Dustin, Michael Farrell, Ryan Fithian, Aidan Hickey, Jake LaFratta, Thomas Lang, Anna Papalia; New Parking Attendants – Thomas Burgoyne, Alexander Doolin, lain Murphy, Joshua Ramos, Aidan McAdam, Kayleen Sickorez, Howard Studley, Michael White; Returning Employees – Madison Bowen part-time, Tynan Chabra, Madison Damphouse part-time, Brendan Doherty part-time, Andrew Fithian, Katherine Godfrey part-time, Joseph Lasko part-time, Julia McCarthy, Maggie Parisi, Michael Reidy, Robert Reidy part-time, Stephanie Robbins part-time, Kristen Shanley part-time, Aidan Walsh, Megan Bonney, Connor Clougherty, Finbar Clougherty, Jake Denton part-time, Murphy Duffy, Sarah Hastry part-time, Daniel Hickey, Margaret Maresco, Mikaylin Nogler, James Parisi, Katherine Ryan, Stephanie Scalia part-time, Alexandra Tellier, Samantha Tellier part-time,

## MINUTES – SLECTMEN'S MEETING MONDAY, MAY 1, 2017 PAGE TWO

Christopher White and Kristen Gonsalves. Mr. Fitzgerald moved, seconded by Mr. Kelleher to approve the above beach hires. The vote was unanimous.

One Day Common Victualler Licenses for Country Music Festival – Mr. Bradley read the common victualler application for Deans Concessions for the Country Music Festival on May 20, 2017. Mr. Fitzgerald moved, seconded by Mr. Kelleher to approve the One Day Common Victualler License for Dean Concessions contingent upon the receiving all the requirements. The vote was unanimous.

Mr. Bradley read the common victualler application from Singh's Roti Shop for the Country Music Festival to be held on May 20, 2017. Mr. Fitzgerald moved, seconded by Mr. Kelleher to approve the One Day Common Victualler License for Singh's Roti Shop contingent upon receiving all the requirements. The vote was unanimous.

<u>Acceptance of Minutes</u> – Mr. Fitzgerald moved, seconded by Mr. Kelleher to approve the minutes of April 10, 2017 and April 24, 2017. The vote was unanimous.

Mr. Bradley stated that he wanted to take a point of privilege to mention that the Charter Review Committee should have recommendations in the near future to be voted at an upcoming meeting. Mr. Bradley also stated that he wanted to mention that currently the state of the mouth of the harbor is in very bad condition as there are dredging issues. Mr. Fitzgerald noted that it is an ongoing problem and that the Army Corps. of Engineers has helped in the past but this year has been more difficult. Mr. Bradley said that he would like to have the Harbormaster come in at an upcoming meeting and inform them of the conditions and explain what can be done in the future. Mr. Longo indicated that he would get in touch with the Harbormaster. Mr. Bradley mentioned that at the Board's next meeting on May 15<sup>th</sup> they would be recognizing all elected officers who have left.

Mr. Bradley motioned to close the meeting for May 1, 107 at 7:25 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Beverly Wiedemann

Documents and exhibits presented at this meeting were the following: copy of proclamation for National Safe Boating Week, letter and copies of parking applications from the Marshfield Boys and Girls Club for July 9<sup>th</sup> and July 10<sup>th</sup>, letter from Paul Curley of Best Buddies Challenge with copy of route through Marshfield and letter from Safety Officer Kevin Feyler, letter from David Blauss and emails from the Harbormaster and Safety Officer regarding parking at Peter Igo Park, letter from Police Chief with list of beach hires, copy of common victualler application from Deans Concessions and copy of common victualler application from Singh's Roti Shop for May 20, 2017 and copy of minutes from April 10, 2017 and April 24, 2017.